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 20 November 2009      


To:  All Members of the Parish Council

Dear Councillor

An extraordinary meeting of Defford and Besford Parish Council is to be held on Tuesday, 8 December 2009 at 7.45pm in The Village Hall, Defford when the business set out in the agenda below will be transacted.  

Agenda for the Meeting  
1 Apologies – none recorded
2 Declarations of Interest for a) the Meeting and b) Any Changes to be notified to the Registers of Interests and Gifts &   Hospitality

Cllr R Davis –       re Rooftop Housing Group
  
Cllr A Roe   -        Village Hall

Cllr D Wilkinson – Member of PCC  

Cllr Brookes   -     Village Hall 

Cllr R Neath   -     Village Hall
3 Village Hall Project - to consider and the following proposals tabled by Councillors D Smith, S Lee and R Ottley:-
 
Proposal One
That this Council resolves to make payment in full forthwith of the balance of its solicitors’ charges in the sum of £5,620.45 for their work carried out under its instructions to prepare the legal documentation necessary to enable the Village Hall Management Committee to organise the building and future use of a new Village Hall on the Village Hall Car Park which it has absolute ownership of.
This to avoid the probability of its solicitors acting against the Council to recover its costs, to secure the discount on the total fee offered by its solicitors and attempt to avoid the imposition of interest charges for late payment.

Proposal Two
That this Council resolves to make payment in full forthwith of the Village Hall Management Committee’s Invoice Number 861, dated 07 October 2009 in the sum of £1,748. This to be in full accordance with its resolution to do so recorded in paragraphs 8.1 and 8.2 of the minutes of the meeting held on 16 September 2008. (Copy attached)
The Councillors calling for this meting have requested that these two proposals are considered as new Council resolutions and that a named vote is recorded following the consideration of their proposals.  

The Chairman, Cllr J Brookes, welcomed those present to the meeting and distributed various extracts from the file of legal documentation held by Hallmarks LLP the Parish Council’s Solicitors. 
Cllr Brookes (JB) stated that the PC, from a very early stage, not only agreed to a sale of the old hall but also to donate a free building site to the VHMC.   The PC had pointed out that they needed to be sure in order to discharge their public duty as that if it was giving land away to the VHMC it had to be certain the VHMC had the funds to build the new hall and would not run out of money half way through. 
The PC needed to ensure that the old hall was not going to be lost only then to find out that there were insufficient funds to build a replacement which was the principal reason why the Pc had consistently asked to be updated about estimated build costs of the New Hall.   JB also stated that as part of the agreement to the donation of the site to the VHMC that the VHMC had publicly agreed to pay the Council’s legal costs. 

Cllr Smith said that he was concerned that Members had not had time to properly consider the documentation that was now being produced and that in his view the Parish Council had failed the Community by its actions in causing the delays that had eventually led to the withdrawal of the prospective purchasers of the old hall site

Cllr Smith asked the Chairman to clarify who would be ultimately responsible for the fees for works undertaken by Hallmarks. JB replied that as Hallmarks effectively had a contract for the works with the Parish Council then Hallmarks would have to pursue the Parish Council for costs if the VHMC refused to pay them. The PC would robustly defend its position in the event that that should occur and if any such bill were to be received the PC would need to pass it on to the VHMC or the VHMC solicitors.
Cllr Ottley asked whether the PC had considered the risk that it could be sued for legal works that it had contracted , to which JB replied that Hallmarks had been asked to seek an undertaking from the VHMC solicitors that the VHMC would be responsible for legal fees arising from the completion of contract documentation relating to the land transfer. JB stated that the legal costs involved in recovery action if instituted could run to around £10,000 and there was a possibility that Hallmarks could take such action directly against the VHMC solicitors or the Parish Council   

Cllr Smith expressed the view that Hallmarks had carried out all the works that they had been instructed to do by the Parish Council in good faith and that they would thus expect payment of their fees from the Parish Council, Cllr Smith was thus of the view that to avoid the risk of any such action being taken against the PC then the bill should be paid directly by the PC.

JB stated that an ex gratia payment had already been made to Hallmarks towards their costs without an admission of liability. Cllr Woods suggested informal talks should be held with Hallmarks to ascertain how they would be pursuing any claim for the costs of their works. 
Cllr Neath pointed out that a substantial increase in the Parish precept would have to be made if the PC had to discharge the full amount if any bill received from Hallmarks d it was the view of the PC that this bill should fall to be met by the VHMC

JB closed the debate by stating that he felt that the PC should not pay any bill that the VHMC had previously promised to pay. Cllr Smith countered this argument by stating that in his view the Parish Council were at risk of having a bill levied directly on them by Hallmarks as the PC had contracted for the work to be undertaken.
The proposals set out in 1 above was then formally put to the vote and the votes cast were recorded as follows

For 



Against

Cllr Ottley


Cllr Brookes

Cllr Lee


Cllr Spiers


Cllr Smith

        Cllr Neath






Cllr Davis

 



Cllr Roe

There was one two abstention and the proposal was thus declared lost  

As for proposal 2 a copy of a letter from March and Edwards to Cllr. Brookes dated 8th December 2009 was circulated by Cllr. Brookes at the meeting with a supporting statement from him that the work  had not been carried out therefore there could be no proportioning of the fee. 

As a result of this, and not being in a position to clarify the issue Cllr Smith withdrew the proposal whilst reserving the right to re-introduce it at a later stage should that prove necessary. This was supported by Cllrs Ottley and Lee and accepted by the meeting which was then closed without further debate. 
